






December 22, 2009                   
Regular Meeting






In Attendance:

President of Council
Betsy Hyle 

Council Member     
Brian Taboada 


Council Member
John Bendel

Council Member
Jeff Silver    


Council Member
Albert Gabriel

Mayor


James Biggs

Council Member
Greg Heizler

Borough Attorney   
William Hiering, Jr.







Administrator/CFO 
Adrian Fanning

The Regular Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Island Heights was called to order following the caucus session held at the Island Heights Municipal Building, Wanamaker Complex, Island Heights, New Jersey.

Mayor Biggs read the notice of the meeting in accordance with the OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT P.L. 1975 Chapter 231 (Section 10:4-10).  Notice of the meeting dates appeared in the Asbury Park Press on December 30, 2008 notice is also posted on the bulletin board and in the municipal building.

Pledge to the flag and a moment of silence.

Roll Call:

President of Council
Betsy Hyle 

Council Member     
Brian Taboada 


Council Member
John Bendel

Council Member
Jeff Silver    


Council Member
Albert Gabriel

Mayor


James Biggs

Council Member
Greg Heizler

Borough Attorney   
William Hiering, Jr.






  
Administrator/CFO 
Adrian Fanning
 Motion by Mr. Gabriel second by Ms. Hyle to authorize the execution of the Letter of Intent from Verizon Communications.

Roll Call Vote:


Ms. Hyle

Yes



Mr. Taboada

Abstain

Mr. Bendel

Yes



Mr. Silver

Yes


Mr. Gabriel

Yes



Mayor Biggs

Yes


Mr. Heizler

Yes
Motion by Mr. Gabriel second Ms. Hyle to approve payment of obligations chargeable to the 2009 operating budget as presented including payment to Life Center Academy in the amount of $4,097.35.

Roll Call Vote:


Ms. Hyle

Yes*



Mr. Taboada

Yes

Mr. Bendel

Yes



Mr. Silver

Yes


Mr. Gabriel

Yes



Mayor Biggs

Yes


Mr. Heizler

Yes
*Abstains on page 4: reimbursement

The following items will be acted on as a consent agenda.

1. Approve the following purchase order requests: 
Requesting Dept:
Public Works/recycling Center

Vendor:
      

Good Friend Electric
Item/Service:
1-15’ sq. steel pole; 1 3lt bullhorn bronze & 3 400hps flood w/slip fitter


Total:


$1,250.00 

 
Requesting Dept:
Public Works  




Vendor:
      
Cliff Side Body Corporation NJ State Contract


Item/Service:
      
Meyer EZ Mount Plus 9’ Snow Plow


Total:


$4,400.00 

Roll Call Vote:


Ms. Hyle

Yes



Mr. Taboada

Yes

Mr. Bendel

Yes



Mr. Silver

Yes


Mr. Gabriel

Yes*



Mayor Biggs

Yes


Mr. Heizler

Yes
*provided it can be used on other truck
OLD BUSINESS: Discussion Wes Wilber Playground & Playground Equipment, compliance requirements.

Mr. Taboada regarding the Loss Control Report received by the boro in June 2008 copy of which council just received.  This information for non-compliance with regards to the playground and its equipment.  Mr.Taboada said after had the borough been made aware of this notice they could have been perusing options to replace the equipment in question.  Many playground equipment manufacturers were offering end of year incentives.  Mr. Tabaoda will ask Public Works to remove the center swing as soon as possible.  

Mr. Norm Sheer on behalf of the Environmental Committee gave a brief presentation on the Committee’s plan to apply for a matching grant, from the Barnegat Bay Estuary Foundation, in the amount of $7,500. The application project will be the removal of existing walkways to the entrance of the Post Office.  the walkways will be replaced with porous pavers; this project will help educate the public about optional forms of pavers that are environmentally friendly.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Mr. Bendel reported that 129 residents had signed up to receive the Mayor and Council Newsletter via regular mail; 133 have signed up to have a digital copy sent to them via email.  This issue of the newsletter is the last that will be distributed to all residents through the post office.
Ms. Hyle reported on the Senior Advisory Committee.  The next Senior Get-together will be in borough hall January 20th, starting at 9:00 AM.  Watch for details at the post office or online at our borough website. Yoga will continue in the New Year every Thursday morning, until July 1st at 10:00 AM at borough hall.  Recreation Committee:  The new winter soccer clinic will start up in January on Saturday mornings…first session will be Saturday, January 9, 2010 from 10:30 AM to Noon.

Mr. Taboada thanked Public Works for the job they did maintaining egress on our streets throughout the last snow storm.  He would also like to remind everyone that on street parking regulations go into effect prior to snow storms.  If you can, please remove all vehicles and any other personal property from the streets prior to snow fall.  Cars are allowed to park on the Western side of North-South streets and on the Northern side of East-West streets.  The Island Heights Board of Education accepted applications for shared services through December 17th and has now started to go through them.  Separately, the BOE is reviewing close to 30 applications for the upcoming vacancy in the superintendent’s position.  These applications include a shared superintendent position with other districts as well.  The BOE committee hopes to whittle these applications down quickly and come back to the board with the strong candidates who will maintain the level of excellence we have come to enjoy at the grade school. 
Mr. Gabriel reported that he received a copy of the Stafford Township ordinance on use of fertilizers; copies were distributed to the governing body and the attorney

Mr. Heizler gave the year to date police activity report. He also reported that the Energy Audit has been submitted.

Mr. Silver reported on the status of the Clean Energy audit.  He also noted that the River Front Planting area needs additional soil for additional brumes.
NEW BUSINESS: 

Discussion on the property lines Block 50 – Lot 11, Boy Scout Island, the borough sold what was to be a portion of Lot 11 to Cozy Cove Marina, a result of review the new tax maps and other documents relating to this sale, the question has arisen that the borough may have sold the entire Lot 11 to Cozy Cove Marina.  Mayor Biggs requested that the council approve CMX Engineering completed survey on that property and review all the documents (deeds) pertaining to the sale of the property.  Mr. Taboada noted it was hard to think that the borough could sell a Rosie property, and that the recorded deed shows nothing regarding a sub-division on Lot 11. 
Motion by Mr. Bendel second Mr. Silver authorizing CMX Engineering to complete a survey on Block 50 – Lot 11.

Roll Call Vote:


Ms. Hyle

Yes



Mr. Taboada

Abstain

Mr. Bendel

Yes



Mr. Silver

Yes


Mr. Gabriel

Abstain


Mayor Biggs

Yes


Mr. Heizler

Yes

Motion by Ms. Hyle second by Mr. Gabriel to extent Yoga Classes until July 1st, 2010.

Roll Call Vote:


Ms. Hyle

Yes



Mr. Taboada

Abstain

Mr. Bendel

Yes



Mr. Silver

Yes


Mr. Gabriel

Yes



Mayor Biggs

Yes


Mr. Heizler

Yes
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Extended to the following:
There being no public questions or a comment, privilege of the floor was closed.

Adopt Resolution 2009 – 80 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, TO ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION. There being not items for executive session, therefore this resolution was not acted on.
Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Heizler second Mr. Taboada, unanimous voice vote.

_____________________________

Respectfully submitted, Ellie Rogalski, RMC/CMC
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